
                                              
RICHLAND TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY 

MINUTES OF MARCH 13, 2023 REGULAR MEETING 

This regularly scheduled monthly meeting was held at the Richland Township Municipal Authority 
located on Kramer Road. In attendance were Board Members M. Funk, G. Anderson, N. Baldauf and C. 
Fogliani. Also in attendance were Interim Director J. Dailey, Solicitor S. Miller, Engineer D. Coldren, and 
System Supervisor Scott Treziak. Absent was Member B. Dorsch.   

CALL TO ORDER 

PLEDGE OF ALLIGENCE 

Chairman Funk called the meeting to order at 6 pm 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS 

No visitors were present 

APPROVAL OF the JANUARY 9, 2023 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  

Motion made by Member Baldauf and seconded by Member Anderson to approve the Minutes as 
presented.  It was noted there was no meeting in February 2023.  Motion carried. 

FINANCE 
The  and read by Treasurer Fogliani.   



 

 
Motion made by Member Baldauf and seconded by Member Anderson  
Motion carried. 

The Payable Voucher List was submitted for review for the months of February and March: 



 

 



 

March Payable Vouchers were presented as follows: 



 

 
Motion made by Member Anderson and seconded by Member Fogliani to approve the Payable Vouchers 
List for February and March as presented.  Motion carried.   

The Board was presented with their Monthly Budget Reports that included the listed Capital Projects 
Budget, Budget to Actual, Balance Sheet for all funds, the Comparative Income Statement and the 
Monthly Consumption report.   

, presented 
the Board with the 2022 Audit and reviewed summary of the Authority below.   

INTERIM DIRECTORS REPORT 

Weekly reports were provided to the Members.  Board members were provided with updates on the status 
of the new website interaction and how successful the billing is working with Edmunds and PayArgo, 
they were also provided with an update and demonstration on the current Vepo Crossconnex testing site.   

WATER SYSTEM SUPERVISORS REPORT 

Supervisor Trecziak provided pictures and explanations of several break repairs this past month including Richland 
Road, Shepard Road, Betty Lane and Oakcrest Road.  He also discussed the statistics below for the month.    



 

 

Solicitor Miller presented the Board with the TOA Phase 1 & 2 Easement Agreement and recommended the Board 
approve and have executed and recorded.  There being no other discussion, Motion by Member Fogliani, Seconded 
by Member Baldauf.  Motion carried.   

Solicitor Miller discussed the status of the Dedication Agreement that is needed next for Phase 1 & 2.  After some 
discussion, the Board requested the Dedication be drafted and sent to the Developer for signature.   



 

Dave Coldren reported Bakerstown Road Waterlne Extension is complete and the Authority is still withholding 
$5,000 in retainage from JS Bova for springtime restoration that should begin within the next month.  Mr Coldren 
also updated the Board on the status of  Carl and Betty Lane by CRS Construction who has completed the main line 
work.    

Mr Coldren confirmed the Authority received the second payment request from CRS for work completed on Carl 
and Betty Lane and recommended approval.  After some discussion, Motion by Member Fogliani, Seconded by 
Member Anderson to authorize payment in the amount of $119,861.56 to CRS as recommended.  Motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS 

KLH provided an updated tap fee report to the Authority as requested.  The tap fee study included additional work 
that has been completed over the last decade to justify the added costs.  After some discussion, Motion made by 
Member Fogliani, Seconded by Member Baldauf to approve Resolution 2-2023 approving the tap study, new tap 
rates, timeline for existing tap rates to be expired for certain areas of the service area, establishing a new 2 year 
term for taps to be made after payment and setting a renewal fee for taps that have not been made.  Motion carried.   

NEW BUSINESS 

The Board was presented with a request by the Richland Township Manager to cost share in the relocation of the 
waterline along Rt 910 at Community Center Drive.  Costs to be borne by the Authority included the waterline 
design and inspection costs and PennDOT HOP permit costs. After some discussion, Motion by Member Fogliani, 
Seconded by Member Baldauf approving the request.  Motion carried.  

The Board had authorized McMorran Rd waterline replacement as a base bid with two alternates.  The project was 
duly advertised and bids received and opened through PennBid on 3/13/23 at 10 am.  The apparent low bidder was 
Protocol for the base bid amount of $185,325 and alternate 1 amount of $139,635, the combined total of the base 
bid and Alternate 1 are $324,960.  After some discussion, Motion by Member Anderson, Seconded by Member 
Fogliani to approve the base bid and alternate 1 to the apparent low bidder, Protocol in the amount of $324,960 
pending the background review of KLH.  Motion carried.   

There being no more business Motion made by Member Anderson and seconded by Member Baldauf to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:35 PM.   Motion carried with Member Fogliani dissenting.                                                                      

             
Respectfully submitted:  George Anderson, Secretary 

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held Monday April 10, 2023, at the Richland Township Municipal 
Authority located at 2012 Kramer Road, Gibsonia, PA. 

Jason Dailey 
Interim Director  


